
COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

April 23, 1991 


INTRODUCTIONS: Present was: Chm. Robert C. Fay, Dennis G. Abbott, 
John C.Monteith, Chauncey Gerry, Debra Miles, Frank Allen, Michael 
McAlevey, Millard Genthner, Bob Gobeil, Stuart Miller, Pam L'Heureux, 
Glen & Rosie Bean, Art Smith, Rudy Ross, Fred Fay, Dwayne Morin. Stu 
Brower, Brenda Charland and Steve Everett arrived late. 

SELECTMEN'S REPORT:Chm. Fay reported that the SAD budget vote is May 
7th and Town Meeting is June Sth. The spring tax bills have gone out. 
There is a slight increase due· to valuations were two million below 
anticipated amount. will be contracting a sheriff for Rte. 5- swim 
area on weekends and have a constable during the week. The Town 
Report will be going to the printers on May 21. Council meeting on 
May 21st will be a candidate-night~·andwill be a round table 
discussion with a question and answer period. 

TOWN CLERK/TAX COLLECTOR: No report. 

ROAD COMMISSIONER: Fred Fay reported that he only had three places to 
fix with all the rain that fell. 

SAD #57 DIRECTORS: All three directors were present. Millard 
reported that the budget is a-3.3% increase fr~m last years. The 
first proposal that was presented the the Board was for a S% increase 
and the Board worked hard to get it down to a 3.3% increase. SO% of 
the school budget is locked into contracts. Sel. Abbott asked about 
the hot lunch program deficits, where are they shown in· the book and 
why are we funding prior years deficits. Art Smith asked what the 
cost is per student to bus- that student, Millard told Art that the 
average cost to bus a student is $400. district wide. ·If the budget 
gets-defeated and the original requests are put back- in, Waterboro's 
share will increase by 1S%. Stu Brower asked what the pay is for 
teachers. Millard reported that teachers pay starts at $109. a day 
for the school year of lS0 days, the top pay is $219. a day. The 
directors urged everyone present to vote on May 7th. 

FIRE DEPT.:No report. 

PLANNING BOARD: No report. 

TOWN PLANNER: Dwayne reported on the curbside trash pickup bids. 
Waivers will have to be signed for them to go on private roads. Also 
went over the Clarks Bridge Road bids. 

FINANCE COMM.I Art Smith reported that-the committee has been meeting 
and hope in two weeks to have things finalized. 

PARKS & REC. COMM: Bob Gobeil reported the comm.-hasbeen working on 
Rte 5 to make it residents only. Also are working on the lights at 
the Lions Field. 

ROAD REVIEW COMM.: Fred reported that the comm. will be meeting
sometime next week. 

CONSTABLE: Chauncey Gerry reported that there is a problem with 
barking dogs. 

CONSERVATION COMM.: Steve Everett reported that the comm. has been 
working with Evelyn Thompson. She wants to deed some of her property 
to the Town particularly the Moody Pond lot. Also Clayton Hurlburt 
has given the town a final offer to sell the town his property that he 



HAZARDOUS WASTE: Pam L'Heureux reported that all is quiet. Dwayne 
reported on the Swett oil spill that took place in Lyman on the 
Deerings Ridge Road. They are storing about 150 yards of oil 
contaminated dirt to their property on the Goodwin Mills Road. There 
has been alot of questions why is it being stored in Waterboro when it 
happened in Lyman. 

REGIONAL WASTE: Frank Allen reported that-they are in the middle of 
working on the budget and it looks like the tipping fee will stay the 
same at $40.00 a ton. The Gorham site is on hold, waiting for the 
Planning Board. 

CABLE TV: Frank reported that they have gone in to Lake Arrowhead. 
Cable company pays CMP $5.42 a pole for their use. Chm. Fay asked 
what would happen if the Town went out to stimulate business from 
other cable companies to come into the area. 

RECYCLING COMM: Debby Miles reported that the comm. is very busy. 
The comm. has concerns over curbside pickup may have on the, recycling 
program in town. 

TAYLOR/FRYE/LEAVITT HOUSE BOARD OF TRUSTEES: Art Smith reported that 
bids have gone out to fix the front of the barn and for painting the 
barn and house. 

WATER TASK COMM.: Dwayne reported that more pipe is being laid. The 
pump test on-the new-well site will be done tomorrow. Water should be 
turned on sometime in September. Sel. Abbott reported that a water 
storage tank is about one year down the road. 




